
A.B.A.T.E. Oahe Chapter 
December 11th, 2021 
 

Meeting called to order by Brandon Butler @ 6:30 p.m. 
Pledge of Allegiance lead by Maverick  
Members present: 19 
 

Officer Reports 
 

Treasurer: December 2021- report of all accounts for balances, debits, and credits was given by Bill 

Motion: Joe 

2nd: Jess 

Passed 
 

Secretary: No additions or corrections to November minutes 
Motion: David 
2nd: Roman 
Passed 
 

Membership Secretary: Jamie was excused and gave report to Jess. 70 members total but that is not up 
to date. If you have any memberships please get them to Jess or Bill. 

State Rep: Lori was excused. Membership card printing will change to only once a month, anything 

Karline gets by the 15th will print that month, anything after the 15th will be printed in the next month so 

cards may take longer to get out. Also be sure to include the full 10-digit phone number on slips.  Our 

lobbyist Dianna Miller updated on what to expect from the next legislative session. She expects we’ll 

have a good turnout at our Legislative Social on Jan. 20th, encourage members to attend. IMPAC has 

plans in place for Legislative Days Jan. 20-22nd, Oahe will serve dinner on Friday and the Aberdeen 

Chapter will do minnow races again, all located at The Moose in Ft. Pierre. If you’re interested in 

volunteeting, contact Wayne. Mentoring Program should be online by January 2022. Reminder that we’ll 

host Heartland STEAM in 2024, if you’re interested in volunteering contact Jiggs. 

Rd. Cpt.: It’s getting cold out; remember to winterize your bike! 
 

Old Business 
 

Pie Day- Thank you to everyone who came and participated. Thank you to Joe M., Anna, and Maverick 
for playing Santa and his helpers. 
 
Christmas Party- The party went very well this year; thank you to everyone who helped, showed up, and 
donated. There will be an officers meeting to discuss what how to allocate any extra money after 
presents are bought. 
 

New Business 
 

Legislative Days: January 20th-22nd. Thursday night social at the Moose Lodge in Ft. Pierre. Marcia will 
be doing breakfast Friday morning in both wings and the rotunda. Our chapter will do supper Friday 
night at the Moose Lodge in Ft. Pierre. The State meeting will be Saturday morning at 10:00 a.m.  
 



Scholarships: There is a new form that will be discussed along with how much each scholarship will be at 
the meeting next month. 
 
Donation to State ABATE or IMPAC?  
Motion to table discussion to next meeting: Sarah 
2nd: Roman 
Passed 
 

Announcements 
 
There have been a couple venues that have reached out and offered their space to hold meetings or 
events. 
 
In order to get ahead of things, start thinking about t-shirt ideas to bring to the table for the Fun Run; 
ideas can be given to Jess or Lori. 
 
Officers for 2022: 
 
President: Brad Bruns (re-elected) 
 

Vice President: Roman LaMie (new) 
 

Road Cpt: Chris Sieler (re-elected) 
 

Sergeant at Arms: David Mann (new) 
 
Treasurer: Bill Poppenga 
 
State Rep: Lori Butler 
 
Secretary: Sarah Burger 
 
Membership: Jamie Werner 
 

 
Next meeting: 
January 8th, 2021 
Bill’s Garage 
6:30 p.m. 
 
Adjourn 
Motion: Marcia 
2nd: Brandon 
Adjourned: 7:30 p.m. 
 


